

Land Use, Planning and Transportation

Mr. Jude Byrne Chief Operating Officer Cairn Homes Plc 7 Grand Canal **Grand Canal Street Lower** Dublin D02 KW81

7 March 2017

Dear Mr. Byrne

At the Lucan Area Committee Meeting on 28th February 2017, the elected member passed the following motion

"That this Area Committee, further to Question 50036 at the June 2016 meeting, requests the Chief Executive to write to Cairns Home on behalf of this Committee to propose that the next planning application for the Airlie Studs lands should include provision of an overflow car parking area on undeveloped open space close to the junction of The Paddocks Drive, Walk & Crescent so as address the current unsustainable and unsafe lack of available parking spaces for residents of The Paddocks Estate; and further requests the Chief Executive to report on how the Council could actively support this proposal."

I would be grateful if you could review the above and respond accordingly. I am available to discuss this matter should you wish to do so.

Yours Sincerely,

Bia Kearer

Brian Keaney

Senior Planner

Tel: 01 414 2300

Email: bkeaney@sdublincoco.ie